Hardin County Board of Education Special Meeting

November 11, 2013 - 8:00 AM

65 W.A. Jenkins Road 

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

I. Call to Order  

Vice Chairperson Charlie Wise called the meeting to order.

The following board members were present:

Kay Sharon, Mike Kinney, Charlie Wise, John Emary and Suzy Broadwater.

II. Approval to post Counselor Position for the Early College and Career Center  

Order #2 - Motion Passed:  Approval to post the counselor position for the Early College and Career Center for hire in January 2014 passed with a motion by Mr. Mike Kinney and a second by Mr. John Emary.  

Ms. Suzanne Broadwater    Yes

Mr. John Emary            Yes

Mr. Mike Kinney           Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

III. Approval to post Office Manager Position for the Early College and Career Center  

Order #3 - Motion Passed:  Approval to post the office manager position for the Early College and Career Center for hire in January 2014 passed with a motion by Mr. Mike Kinney and a second by Mr. John Emary.  

Ms. Suzanne Broadwater    Yes

Mr. John Emary            Yes

Mr. Mike Kinney           Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

IV. Review of bonding capacity  

The board was given an update on the facility needs in the district and the financial health of the district to support these needs.  Chip Sullivan of Hilliard Lyons spoke with the board about the status of restricted revenue available for debt service.  Within the presentation, bond capacity as discussed as well as the use of Capital Outlay Funds for plant maintenance.  Two options were discussed on the use of maximizing bond capacity in relation to the needs of the district facility plan.   

V. Review of district facility needs and District Facility Plan  

Mr. Milby explained the amount of projects that are in progress and the one that have been completed in the last 9 years.  He referred to the District Facility Plan and reminded the board members of the projects that still need to be completed and estimated the amount of money needed to complete those projects. 

VI. Discussion and decisions on scope of work for G.C. Burkhead gym, Vine Grove phase 2, Meadow View HVAC, and North Hardin phase 7  

Vine Grove Elementary School - After a brief discussion, Sherman Carter Barnhart will redesign the playground area and parking area and will bring new drawings to the November board meeting.

Meadow View Elementary School - the HVAC work was discussed and refined.

North Hardin High School - discussion was held regarding the scope of work.  This item will be revisited at a later date. 

VI.1. Approval of construction documents, BG-2 and BG-3 for the new G. C. Burkhead Elementary Schools  

Order #4 - Motion Passed:  Approval of the construction bid documents, G+BG-2 and BG-3 for the new G. C. Burkhead Elementary School project passed with a motion by Mr. Mike Kinney and a second by Mr. John Emary.  

Ms. Suzanne Broadwater    Yes

Mr. John Emary            Yes

Mr. Mike Kinney           Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

VII. Presentation from Multivista Construction Documentation Agency  

VIII. Adjourn  

Order #5 - Motion Passed:  There being no further business, approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Mr. Mike Kinney and a second by Mr. John Emary.  

Ms. Suzanne Broadwater    Yes

Mr. John Emary            Yes

Mr. Mike Kinney           Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

